Sugar Springs Property Owners Association Airstrip Committee

Minutes for May 27, 2006

Attending meeting: 

Dick Sager, Chairperson 

Judi Purdy, Board Representative 

Paul Daugherty, General Manager

Committee Members: Roger and Sheryl Allen, Jim and Beryl O’Dea, Paul Purdy, Wayne and Betty Underwood 

Also attending: Jack Peters, Buster Robbins and Lynn Wright.

Dick Sager called the meeting to order at 10:40 a.m.

Roger Allen moved and Paul Purdy seconded the motion to approve the minutes of the April 29, minutes; motion carried.

Application Review Committee Report

Dick Sager reported that the committee has not received any requests for culverts. 

Unfinished Business

1. Update on becoming a public airstrip – Dick Sager needs to get a zoning map of the area for the Michigan Aeronautic Commission (MAC) so they can determine where to reserve airspace.  Any tower installed that is over 200 feet will need permission from the Federal Aviation Association (FAA). Paul signed paper work allowing the MAC to inspect the airstrip and Dick is waiting to hear from them.  Paul mentioned that the Sheriff’s department is talking about putting a tower up somewhere around Sugar Springs.  

We will need additional parking space for planes but Dick has not heard how much space they require.  MAC will furnish signage, safety cones and a new wind sock every year for the airstrip. MAC charges $25 a year to come out and inspect the airstrip and they will also assist with enforcing rules. If requested, the Sheriff will have to reply.  If we had an incident on the airstrip now, the POA would be liable, if we become a public airstrip, the FAA would be involved. 

We are applying to become a basic utility airstrip which is the lowest level and is minimumally regulated.  If we become a public use airstrip it will be entered in the airport facilities directory sent out by the FAA and will list information on the airstrip.

Paul asked if it is OK to fly remote controlled (RC) model planes.  Dick said it is up to the airstrip manager and committee to set rules and regulations.  Buster said the Gladwin airport has posted times RCs can be flown and the American Modeling Association (AMA) has guidelines that say they must monitor our radio frequency which is 122.8 so they will know when planes are in the area. If RCs don’t have American Modeling Association (AMA) insurance, they may be liable.

2. Update on leveling and marking commons parking area – Paul said he talked to Jim Jones about leveling the commons between lots 374 and 375 and it would cost about $1,000.  The committee is only looking at this for our long-range plan. 

3. Update on AirNav.com – Roger Allen said they charge $12 a year to advertise on their web site. Our airport indicator OMI1 is listed there now. This site is frequently used by pilots to check gasoline prices. They have a standard format and we can advertise the Hearth and our golf course. Paul Daugherty said he will look into advertising on this site.

4. Craft Show July 1 – Roger Allen will do the display again this year and Dick Sager will prepare a list of lots for sale on the airstrip and have copies made to give out at the booth.

Schedule for volunteers to staff the booth:

	Time
	Name
	Contact number

	10-11 a.m.
	Dick Sager
	989.426.9153

	11-12 a.m.
	Jim and Beryl O’Dea
	248.701.9602

	12-1 p.m.
	Roger and Sheryl Allen
	810.487.0274

	1-2 p.m.
	Dick and Roger 
	810.487.0274

	2-3 p.m.
	Judi and Paul Purdy
	248.318.1728

	3-4 p.m.
	Wayne and Betty Underwood
	989.426.0271


5. Update on Bulletin Board on the Airstrip – Dick Sager reported that he has numbers posted for the pro shop and the Hearth and has the new menu for the Hearth on the bulletin board.  Paul Daugherty suggested we get a list of volunteers who would be willing to pick up pilots and take them to the Hearth or golf course. Paul can then give that list to the pro shop and Hearth when pilots call for a ride.  Dick said he will put this list together. Paul looked into the cost of leasing a cart that can carry multiple passengers and golf bags and it is too expensive. Paul may look into putting in the budget next year purchasing a used van for the POA that could be used for things such as: 1) picking up pilots at the airstrip, 2) the lakes committee for delivering lake samples, 2) the A & E committee to do building inspections, 3) the general manager for POA business rather than reimbursing him mileage.

6. Update on the yearly brush hog of the airstrip – Paul Daugherty said the airstrip will be brush hogged in June when it dries out.

7. Update on borrowing a roller from the Gladwin airport – Don Cornwell said Jim Jones doesn’t have the equipment needed to bring it here so we will look into the possibility of building one. Dick will also contact the Experimental Aircraft Association (EAA) and see if we can borrow theirs. If we become a public use airstrip, we will have access to purchasing surplus equipment.

8. Hangar homes – Jim and Beryl O’Dea have a brochure on the homes and Buster Robbins said he can get some information.  They will bring them to the June meeting. Paul Daugherty suggested the committee put together a recommendation and bring it to the POA board for review.  We will put this on the June 24 committee meeting agenda. It was asked if the square footage is included in your tax bill and Buster Robbins said in Arizona they only tax the living space, not the hanger.

9. T-Hangers costs and potential income – Don Cornwell was not at the meeting but Judi called him for an update.  Gladwin is building them and they are all reserved. Don will get plans and find out how much they would cost to build them on our airstrip and then we will bring a proposal to the POA board. This will be discussed at the June 24 committee meeting.
New Business
1. Update on Building and Grounds assisting with putting in culverts – Paul Daugherty said Jim Jones will provide a list of contractors that he recommends.

2. Determine glider usage guidelines – we decided to let the airstrip manager, Dick Sager determine glider usage on the airstrip. 

3. Election of officers – Sheryl Allen nominated Dick Sager as chairperson, Paul Purdy seconded it; motion carried.  Dick Sager nominated Judi Purdy as secretary, Paul Purdy seconded it; motion carried.

Comments – It was asked that if a member pays to have his access point to the airstrip leveled and another member wants to use it, the lot owner should be able to charge others to use their access point.  No recommendation was made to that effect.

Buster Robbins indicated he would like to become a member of this committee. Judi Purdy will submit his name to the board for approval.

Paul Purdy moved and Jim O’Dea seconded the motion that the meeting be adjourned; motion carried.

Remaining meetings for 2006 are: 

June 24, 10:30 a.m. Activities building

September 2, 10:30 a.m. Chalet

Respectfully submitted,

Judi Purdy
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